




NOVEMBER 2020 

COMMANDER’S MESSAGE

Impossible so it seems this is the November newsletter.  They say as you get older 
days are longer and weeks are shorter, I have found this to be true.  Shrimp night with 
the Lockharts and Wing Night were very successful as expected.  Octoberfest  as well 
as the Auxiliary Craft Show on the 24th and another Shrimp night on the 30th.  The 
Westside Expo is on the morning of the 24th.  Jane has bagged us an interview on 
KRMS which should give us some good exposure as well.   
 
Coming up we will have a Veteran's breakfast and ceremony on Nov 11th at 11 AM, 
breakfast 7:30-10:30 AM.  Election day is the 3rd, first Tuesday, whatever your  
affiliation, Vote, Never forget that we live in a country where the vote counts in the  
context of the world we are still a privileged minority.  The Post Thanksgiving dinner 
will be on the 18th 5:00-7:00 PM.  Sign up at the bar and check the list of food 
needed.   
 
In closing, we have found no one to take Herb's place to run the Turkey Shoot on  
Saturdays.  It's too bad, it was a good event and brought lots of traffic in.  In any case 
winter's coming and most of our snowbirds have found a warm place to spend the  
winter.  We will miss them and wish them safe travels.  Meanwhile we will stay here 
stoking the home fires, and enjoying the simple pleasure of a Missouri Fall and Winter 
and pray for their safe return.  
 
God Bless You and  
God Bless America 
Mark  



November has turned out to be just as busy as October!  Thanks to the Riders, the Auxiliary had 
an opportunity to serve Brats at their silent auction and we made a profit doing so.  Thank you, 
Ted and company for asking us. 
 
With the darn pandemic we had a difficult time getting the silent auction up and running.  
Shelia Marlow and all of the ladies did a wonderful job and we made a very nice amount of 
money. Thank you Shelia, all that worked, donated items and a big thank you to our customers.  
Everyone that worked helped make it possible for us  to help our Veterans, community and chil-
dren. 
 
Betty Hovey chaired the October meeting. Thank you very much Betty. Thank you to all that 
put the snacks out at the Legion and Auxiliary for my husband’s birthday. Jim turned 84 and 
did he ever have a wonderful time. I was sorry I had to miss it. 
 
Veterans Day is approaching.  We will be honoring our Veterans and their immediate family 
with breakfast, starting at 7:30 AM to 10:30AM, followed by the Memorial Service at the Post. 
Barbara Gatewood will be heading up the breakfast with a great crew of ladies. Thanks Barbara. 
By the time you get this letter we will have had our first craft show, thanks to Susan Huff and 
others that helped.  I knew it would be a success if Susan was involved. Thanks Susan.  The 
Oktoberfest was a first for the auxiliary.  Oh what fun the little witches had fixing Brats, danc-
ing, entertaining and selling little bobbles for Halloween.  Fun was had by all that attended.  
 
Great job Shelia Marlow and Company.. 
Trick or Trunk was great.  Michelle and Mike Koenigsman did an outstanding job! This virus 
has been hard on all of us, but the children need to have a little normalcy. Thank you to all that 
attended, or donated candy or both. Michelle and Mike you are wonderful! I haven’t heard if or 
when we will have the Thanksgiving meal at the post.  It is such a wonderful time.  People eat-
ing dinner and celebrating together. 
 
 
President 
 Loretta Morton 



 
 

SAL 

I did make it down for the EXTRA GOOD extra shrimp night and the Lockharts return visit. The eve-
ning was one of the most enjoyablethings we have done since Covid. If  you have never met and 
heard them  Don't let another opportunity pass you by(no do not know when they will be at our post 
again; wish I did) THANKS to all who came and supported this event.   
 
I mentioned Covid earlier the post has had to cancel or reschedule many events; fortunately due to 
several dedicated people the legion has come up with additional ways to earn dollars to aid our post in 
its EXTREMELY IMPORTANT GOAL:               
  

  TO HONOR AND SERVE OUR VETERANS AND THEIR FAMILIES   (presently active & 
retired) as well as our community..  While meals have been and still are a primary method to raise 
funds your participation in the various raffles etc are truly appreciated.  It is thru the work of the legion 
team as a unit our post WILL MOVE Forward and become stronger. 
 
I WAS SURPRISED AND GRATEFUL TO all my SAL members that showed up to help AT OUR  
10-14 MEAL..NO ONE  HAD TO FEEL THEY COULDN'T TAKE A BREAK .  KEEP UP THE GOOD 
WORK AND  WATCH FOR POSTINGS ON VETERANS  DAY ACTIVITIES; as far as i know now 
Sal will serve tenderloins with chips and another side PLUS Dessert  for 8 dollars. 
  
 Bob Worthley 
816-850-4935 

RIDERS 

October was our last monthly meeting till next spring. An email will be sent at a later date for notification 
to resume meetings. 
 
We have been invited to participate in the Osage Beach Veterans Appreciation Parade on November 7 
with the Patriot Guard Riders. 
 
The Camdenton veterans appreciation activities with Paula Brown have been cancelled this year. 
 
We are planning on a Riders Christmas party. Rick Vondrachek is working on the details and he will be 
sending out the final details which are still in process at this time. 
 
 
Ted York Director 
American Legion Riders 
Zack Wheat Post 624 
509-539-2535 












